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September 7, 2021 

 

Dear Parents of Students in Grades Five through Twelve: 

 

Eating disorders are serious health problems that usually start in childhood or adolescence and 

affect both girls and boys.  With early diagnosis, eating disorders are treatable with a 

combination of nutritional, medical, and therapeutic supports.  Recognizing the importance of 

early identification of at-risk students, the 2013 Virginia General Assembly passed a law 

requiring each school board to provide parent educational information regarding eating 

disorders on an annual basis to students in the fifth through twelfth grades.  

 

It is important to note that eating disorders are not diagnosed based on weight changes as much 

as behaviors, attitudes, and mindset.  Symptoms may vary between males and females and in 

different age groups.  Often, a young person with an eating disorder may not be aware that 

he/she has a problem or keeps the issues secret.  Parents/guardians and family members are in 

a unique position to notice symptoms or behaviors that cause concern.  Noting behaviors 

common to people with eating disorders may lead to early referral to the primary care provider.  

It is important for eating disorders to be treated by someone who specializes in this type of 

care. 

 

After reviewing the information on the reverse side of this letter, if you think your child may 

be showing signs of a possible eating disorder, please contact your primary health care 

provider, school nurse, or one of the resources listed below. 
 

 Eating Disorder Hope  

http://www.eatingdisorderhope.com 
 

 Families Empowered and Supporting Treatment of Eating Disorders (F.E.A.S.T.) 

www.feast-ed.org  

 

 National Eating Disorders Association  

www.nationaleatingdisorders.org 

Toll free, confidential Helpline, 1-800-931-2237  
 

Additional resources may be found at: 

 

Virginia Department of Education 

http://www.doe.virginia.gov/support/health_medical/office/index.shtml,  

under the section titled Eating Disorders within the School Setting 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Michelle H. Powell 
 
Michelle H. Powell 

Coordinator of Student Services 

 

MHP/skb 
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